Elkton Village Council Regular Meeting
Tuesday July 8", 2025

Elkton Village Hall

57 N. Main St.

Elkton, MI 48731

(989) 375-2270

President Dan Armbruster called the regular meeting of the Elkton Village Council to order at 6:30P.M.
with the Pledge of Allegiance. Trustees Present: Tracy Macdowall, Matt Lewis, Bridgette Dufty, Deena
Jobes, Shane Schember. Trustee Late Arrival: Agnes Kosinski.

Dan Armbruster asked for the removal of “New Business: Item 1-Approve Amb. By Law Updates” from
the agenda. Motion Matt Lewis, second Shane Schember to approve the agenda, as amended.
Motion carried.

Motion Shane Schember, second Bridgette Dufty to approve the minutes from the June 10", 2025
Regular Meeting, as presented.
Motion carried.

Public Comment: None

Guests:
1. Elkton Lions Club Corn Roast-Agnes Kosinski

Agnes Kosinski is not present, so Dan Armbruster and Scott Jobes presented the Elkton Lions
Club request to host a Corn Roast at Ackerman Park on Wednesday August 20", 2025 from
4-10P.M. Discussion.
Motion Dan Armbruster, second Matt Lewis to allow the Elkton Lions Club to host the Corn
Roast from 4-10P.M. on Wednesday August 20" at Ackerman Park.
Motion carried.

Old Business: None

New Business:
1. Budget Amendments
Motion Deena Jobes, second Shane Schember to approve the budget amendments, as
presented.
Agnes Kosinski arrived at 6:33P.IM. prior to this vote.
Motion carried.

Accounts Payable

Motion Dan Armbruster, second Shane Schember to pay the bills in the amount of $53,383.40, as
presented in the packet.

Yays-6

Nays-0

Abstain- Jobes

Motion carried.
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Department Reports

Clerk/Treasurer- Phyllis Baranski: Phyllis Baranski stated the audit took place over the course of seven
days. Sara Mallory should be at the August meeting to present the audit report. Phyllis stated the
Village taxes and quarterly water bills were mailed at the end of June. Phyllis stated the Huron County
Community Foundation sent our annual payment from the Woelfle-Moettli Fund to be used for
beautification of the parks and downtown.

DPW-Superintendent Lonnie Schulz: Lonnie Schulz stated the sweeper should be fixed by the end of the
week. Lonnie stated the Mullen St. sign is installed. Lonnie stated the new drinking fountain was
delivered today and will be installed along the north end of the walking path. Discussion on new speed
limit signs to replace faded ones.

Police-Chief Scott Jobes: Scott Jobes stated complaints are one ahead of last year at 366. Scott stated
the Fourth of July weekend was relatively quiet. Scott stated he is applying for a Wal-Mart grant. Scott
purchased Summer Rec. supplies for this year’s program and will be sponsoring ice cream for the
program this Monday. Scott stated the children will walk to McBouv's Parlor for the ice cream.

Ambulance-Coordinator Cheyenne Rathje- Cheyenne Rathje stated there were 14 billable runs for the
month of June. She is working on updates to the Ambulance crew by-laws. Cheyenne stated that we
are always looking for more crew members and to please contact her if interested.
Committee Reports: None
Public Comment: None
Motion Matt Lewis, second Bridgette Dufty to adjourn the meeting.
Motion carried.
President Dan Armbruster adjourned the meeting at 6:45P.M.
Respectfully submitted,

Phyllis A. Baranski, CMC, MiPMC
tlkton Village Clerk/Treasurer
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